FROM: S. NYANDA: CHIEF OF THE SOUTH AFRICAN NATIONAL DEFENCE FORCE: GENERAL: DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE

7 March 2005

REQUEST FOR SCRUTINY OF THE CHIEF STATE LAW ADVISOR'S CERTIFICATION OF THE CCW AMENDMENTS: ARTICLE 1 OF. CCW AND CCW PROTOCOL ON EXPLOSIVE REMNANTS OF W AR

1. Your letter DS/CPP/402/ 1/ B dated 29 October 2004 regarding the above matter refers.

2. Military Legal Sources has perused the amendment to Article 1 of the Convention on prohibition or restriction on the use of certain conventional weapons which may be deemed to be excessively injurious or to have: indiscriminate effects (hereinafter referred to as the Convention) as well as the draft Protocol on explosive remnants of war (hereinafter referred to as the draft Protocol) and found the abovementioned in line with international law principles and national legislation. .

3. As South Africa is already a state party to the Convention and its additional protocols and as South Africa was part of the drafting and deliberation process, there should be no reservations pertaining to the Convention or the new draft Protocol. Parliamentary ratification in terms of section 231 of the Constitution. 1996, should merely be a constitutional formality.

4. Military Legal Services concur with the opinion of the Chief State Law Advisers (International Law) at the Department of Foreign Affairs dated 11 October 2004.

5. Kindly note that as part of the incorporation of the Convention and its additional protocols into the South African legislative framework, the principles underlined in the new draft Protocol should also be incorporated into the new draft legislation which is currently being drafted by this Department. The necessity of finalising this draft legislation, including the incorporation of its principles into Department of Defence policy, is of vital importance.

6. We trust that the advice will be of value.


(S. NYANDA)

CHIEF OF THE SOUTH AFRICAN NATIONAL DEFENCE FORCE: GENERAL
